
KETCHIKAN GATEWAY BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION
AGENDA STATEMENT

No. 8 b.

MEETING OF March 27, 2024

ITEM TITLE:

CONSENT CALENDAR REVIEWED BY:

Motion to approve out of state travel for KHS Track
& Field

[X] Superintendent
[X] Kayhi administration

SUBMITTED BY: Kelly Smith, KHS Activities Director, 907 225-9815

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL: Michael Robbins, Superintendent, 907 247-2109

CONTACT PERSON/TELEPHONE: Alex Pennino, KHS Track & Field Coach, 907 225 2800

SUMMARY STATEMENT:
The School Board's approval is sought for the Ketchikan High School Track & Field team to travel to
Oregon in April 2024

ISSUE:
Per Board Policy 6153, all school-sponsored trips to out-of-state locations require approval of the School
Board.

BACKGROUND:
The Ketchikan Kings Track and field team will be traveling on their annual trip to the Lower 48
to compete. I have been chaperoning this trip since 2012 when I brought a group of Ketchikan
Athletes to Whidbey Island. After a 3-year Hiatus due to the pandemic we again hit the road in
2023 and traveled again to Whidbey Island and Forks, Washington to compete. This year we
will leave a week early so our athletes that participate in Music Fest will get a chance to make
the team. This year our scheduled meets will be on the 4 th of April in Astoria Oregon and the 6 th
of April in Estacada, Oregon. This is paid for by fundraising.

RECOMMENDATION:
School administration recommends approval.

ATTACHMENTS:
● ASAA approved Out of State Travel Form
● Letter to the Board

FISCAL NOTE:
Funds for the trip will come 100% from raised funds.

RECOMMENDED ACTION (ONLY if not approved as part of the Consent Calendar):
“I move that the Board of Education approve the out-of-state travel request for the KHS Track & Field
team to travel to meets in Oregon in April 2024."





Board Members- 
 
The Ketchikan Kings Track and field team will be traveling on their annual trip to the Lower 48 
to compete.  I have been chaperoning this trip since 2012 when I brought a group of Ketchikan 
Athletes to Whidbey Island.  After a 3-year Hiatus due to the pandemic we again hit the road in 
2023 and traveled again to Whidbey Island and Forks, Washington to compete.  This year we 
will leave a week early so our athletes that participate in Music Fest will get a chance to make 
the team.  This year our scheduled meets will be on the 4th of April in Astoria Oregon and the 
6th of April in Estacada, Oregon.  This is paid for by fundraising. 
 
We used to compete in British Columbia but the lack of Ferry Service made that trip impossible 
to continue. We decide to make our only out of region trips South to the Lower 48  Vs. going to 
the Road System in Alaska to compete for various reasons. 
 
Opportunity for Athletes : We can compete in two meets in Oregon or Washington vs one if we 
traveled in state.  (To the invitational in the Dome in Anchorage). 
 
Lodging:  Schools host us so we can group house for the majority of the trip. (We always group 
house during Region travel but this is sometimes not an option in Anchorage). 
 
 
Thanks for your time- 
 
Alex Pennino, Ketchikan Kings Track and Field. 
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